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	Los Angeles Times Preparing Article on Eastside Site Dedication/Memorial Wall 

This morning, Media Relations arranged for a Los Angeles Times reporter to interview staff to get background for an article on Monday’s planned site dedication and memorial wall unveiling at Evergreen Cemetery. The reporter also was encouraged to review prior Times articles on the discovery of human artifacts from an abandoned potter’s field unearthed during construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.

Staff detailed the exhaustive steps and expense we took to preserve the remains and artifacts and its work with the community and elected leaders in preparing a fitting tribute to the largely Chinese immigrants and others who were buried outside Evergreen cemetery a century ago. Staff noted that we did not know it would encounter burial sites at this location but it had an archaeologist presence at the start of construction, which is normal procedure for a major construction project. Work immediately stopped and the soil was hand-sifted to gather any human remains and artifacts. Staff said it was not true that workers initially dumped human remains in a landfill. They noted that after the burial sites were excavated, staff worked with the community, including Chinese historical and other organizations, for three years on developing a responsible and respectful plan for re-interring the bones and artifacts in Evergreen Cemetery, a right denied the Chinese laborers when they died.

We also did extraordinary outreach to find descendents and has spent $2 million altogether on the outreach, memorial wall and to purchase burial plots in Evergreen Cemetery. The agency even consulted Feng Shui experts to pick an auspicious date for the unveiling and other aspects of the ceremony and memorial wall construction. When asked by the reporter if we would apologize to the Chinese community, staff replied that we have taken the lead in righting an historic wrong that was done to the laborers in their lives and their original burial and showed by example how a public agency can work collaboratively with the community to pay proper respect. Again, we did not know we would encounter burial sites but acted responsibly when it occurred.     

Construction Notice 
Blue Line Tie-in Weekend Work 
This is the latest Expo construction notice regarding construction activities for grade crossing upgrades and improvements to the Metro Blue Line in preparation for connecting the existing Line to the Expo Light Rail Line. The work is scheduled from Friday, March 5, 2010 at 9:00 p.m. through Monday, March 8, 2010 at 5:00 a.m.
Construction activities will take place on the Metro Blue Line right-of-way along Washington Boulevard at the intersections with Grand Avenue, Broadway Boulevard, Los Angeles Street, Maple Street, and Trinity Street.
 
Traffic Impacts:    
· Temporary lane takes and detours will be implemented throughout this construction activity.
· Access for all businesses and/or residents will be maintained during this construction activity.
· Directional signage, electronic message boards and flagmen will be used to safely direct drivers and pedestrians around the construction zones in order to minimize the disruption to traffic.
 
Advisories:   
· Metro Blue Line trains will not operate north of Washington Station. However, buses will be used to transport passengers between Washington Station and 7th Street/Metro Center.
· Metro Blue Line commuters, local businesses and the driving public will be notified through supplementary written notifications, website updates, press releases and notices on buses and trains as the work progresses.
· Parking restrictions in all construction areas will be strictly enforced at all times. Please do not enter the construction work zone and obey all posted construction signs.
 
 
Procurement Postings for Next Week

First Aid Supplies and CPR/AED/First Aid Training 

Procurement will release a Request for Proposal (RFP) next week to procure First Aid supplies and CPR/AED/First Aid training services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 12, 2010 to May 15, 2010.

Our Corporate Safety requires a contractor to provide First Aid supplies, training, and the services of a licensed physician to serve as the Automatic External Defibrillator (AED) Program Medical Director in overseeing the agency’s AED program to ensure compliance with regulations. The contractor shall be required to replace and update supplies and services to approximately 45 First Aid cabinets throughout the agency. The contractor will also be required to provide First Aid/CPR/AED training as required by Metro’s Project Manager for this contract during any of the shifts we operate. 

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Maria V. Lechuga at (213) 922-7206.

Convenience Copying, Print Management and Document Management Services

Procurement will release an RFP next week for Convenience Copying, Print Management and Document Management Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 8, 2010 through June 30, 2010.

We will be leasing copiers, obtaining print maintenance services, and integrating its records management processes.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.

UPS System and Generator Receptacle

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure a UPS System and Generator Receptacle for Location 61, Building A.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from March 09, 2010 through May 05, 2010.

The existing electrical installation at Location 61A does not have an Uninterruptible Power Supply (UPS) system to provide emergency power to support the emergency Bus Operation Control and other critical loads. The extent of this procurement is to provide emergency backup power to all critical loads.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Diane Ly, Asst. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1102.

CEO Upcoming Meetings & Events

Next week, I will be attending the Eastside Site Dedication Ceremony & Memorial Wall Unveiling. I will also be attending the American Society of Civil Engineers Transportation Technical Group Luncheon Meeting. I will also be attending the Mobility 21 Advocacy Trip to Washington DC. 
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